## Town of Greenfield, New Hampshire Road Commission Meeting

Field Trip (Old Bennington and County Roads)

## DRAFT MINUTES

May 1, 2013

Road Commission Meeting Attendees: N. Nickerson, G. Russell, T. Murray (Director DPW), R. Wimpory (Selectman) and M. Steere (Chair).

Meeting open at 5:00 PM – at the corner of Old Bennington and County Roads.

A brief discussion took place prior to the group proceeding to site one on County Road.

Site one in the area of a replacement culvert on County Road. There was an informative discussion of matters concerning the culvert and issues surrounding the replacement.

The group proceeded to site two on Old Bennington Road.

Site two is in the area of a replacement culvert on Old Bennington Road. There was an informative discussion of matters concerning the culvert and issues surrounding the replacement. T. Murray noted that a culvert extension would be installed once funds were available to buy "pipe".

At this point T. Murray left the meeting.

The discussion moved to status of work on the gravel pit approved at Town Meeting. The Road Commission expressed concern that work needed to move forward quickly to have any material ready by snow season and the road budget had been reduced by \$10,000 with the expectation material would be available.

As a result of the concerns noted above the Road Commission unanimously approved a motion to request the Select Board move quickly to commence gravel pit opening and operation.

The next Road Commission meeting was scheduled for Wednesday, May 15, 2013 at 5:00 PM.

Meeting was adjourned by motion of the Commission at 5:47 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Myron Steere